
Continuation of Summary Explanation and Background 

 

However, several years ago when the then agreement expired, the ability by the District 
to utilize the facility was memorialized in the then effective Reciprocal Use Agreement 
(RUA) with the City.  Thereafter, the City agreed to continue to allow the District to utilize 
the City’s facility; however, the City desired a formal agreement between SBBC and the 
City be established, hence this License Agreement.  
 
Under the current Agreement, the District utilizes one (1) room at the Center to conduct 
the ESOL classes between the hours of 8:00am and 3:00pm Monday through Friday, and 
on Saturdays from 8:00am to 4:30pm. As part of this Agreement the District does not 
pay rental or operational cost. The current Agreement is set to expire on February 28, 
2019. 
 
The desire is for the school District to continue to utilize the Center for ESOL classes, via 
an agreement with the City. Thus, if approved by SBBC, the new License Agreement will 
commence on March 1, 2019 and conclude on February 28, 2020. Under the new 
Agreement the District would have access to the City’s facility during the same days and 
times as the previous Agreement and will not be required to pay rental and/or operational 
cost for the use of the facility.  
 
This Agreement has been reviewed and approved as to form and legal content by the 

Office of the General Counsel. Also, this Agreement has been approved by the City of 

Plantation, and if approved by SBBC, will become effective. 


